SCWDC
Board of Directors Meeting

May 8, 2023
Present:





Ruth D’Alessandro, President
Larry Langer, Vice President

Carole Howe Secretary




Bev Ashcraft

Rita Togni
Cheryl Wiseman

Mary Thibault
Sylvia Harris
BJ Barger

Carol Thomas

Call to Order:The meeting was called to order by Ruth D’Alessandro, President, at 5:00 pm. 
Approval of Agenda:  Motion to approve the agenda made by BJ, seconded by Larry, passed unanimously.
Member Introductions:The members of the Board of Directors, the President and the Secretary introduced themselves to each other and gave a brief narrative of their history of SCWDC involvement and reasons for becoming BoD members.
AprilMinutes:  Motion to approve April 24, 2023 BOD minutes as amended was made by BJ, seconded by Larry, passed unanimously.
President’s Comments: 
Our membership on May 7, 2023 is 1089.  We have recorded 3 new members in the last 7 days and 10 new members in the last 30 days.  We currently have 23 overdue renewals and 19 pending renewals.  We exceeded our membership FY23 dues budget of $35.2K by $79.00 according to Gary, our Membership Chair.  The changes that Gary made to the Ski and Sports Gram newsletter have continued with our open rate steady at over 60%.  Gary plans to add more content including blog articles and videos to our newsletter in the coming months.
Budget and Finance:  
According to Bev, our Financial Manager, FY23 was a very successful year for us financially.  The positive numbers from our programs were offset by the expenses to our club.  At this time we are projecting an overall profit of $35,000.00 for the fiscal year.  This is a spectacular finish to FY23: however, it primarily helps us continue to offset our losses from FY21.  We are advocating a conservative approach to FY24 as the travel market is still uncertain and inflation continues to rise.  
According to Larry, our Budget and Finance Manager, travel inflation is up 9% this year. Larry presented a preliminary budget based on increases to last year’s budget with a few minor adjustments.

Motion to approve the preliminary budget made by BJ seconded by Bev; passed unanimously.

Travel Report: Currently, Ruth is proposing a golf trip to Kiawah Island SC from Nov. 12th through the 17th 2023.  Larry and the board have approved the budget for this trip. Also as mentioned last month, Pete Campbell is planning a weekend golf outing to Bedford, PA.  Currently, Brigid O’Brien is planning a bike trip to Cumberland MD.  In addition, Gary is working on a Club Med trip to Turkoise in November.
Motion to approve November Kiawah Island trip budget and Ruth as trip leader made by Larry, seconded by Rita, passed unanimously by the BoD.

Motion to approve the July 28th weekend bike trip bike budget trip and Brigid O’Brien as trip leader to Cumberland MD made by Larry seconded by BJ and passed unanimously. The company providing services is Mountainside Bike Tours.
Old Business
As discussed last month, David Toms our sailing chairperson, is proposing a partnership between our club and ANSA (Annapolis Navy Sailing Association).  The SCWDC sailing program desires to sponsor up to 3 sailing events for its members annually on the bay with support from ANSA.  In addition, ANSA seeks prospective students for its training classes.  SCWDC through a proposal written by David Toms, our Sailing Chair has proposed that ANSA provide sailboats, Captains responsible for the safety of event participants and assumes liability during each event.  Pricing will be set at $40.00 per person.  Also ANSA will provide complimentary memberships for SCWDC members and SCWDC will waive memberships for ANSA members who desire to attend our events. Motion to partner with ANSA with the above conditions made by Bev, seconded by Mary and passed unanimously by the BoD.
New Business: Discussion of the President, Vice President, and BoD responsibilities.  Please become familiar with pages 101-114 of the Policy Manual. In addition to the discussion, Ruth will email a copy of her notes used for this discussion to each BoD member.
Liaisons
At the May 8 meeting, we discussed discuss Committees for each BoD member to choose to be a liaison to. These Committees are:
Policy Committee, Howard Fisher Chair, Ruth will be the liaison to this committee.
Budget and Finance, Larry Langer Chair, liaisonBev
Communication and Membership Chair, Gary R. liaison Cheryl

Flights/ Eastern Committee, Ken Eng, Joe Gilbert. Jim Suh and Mary-Jo Swinimer are currently Cochairs in training and Charlie Lorenzetti, Patricia Grantham Eastern Co chairs, Larry liaison
Travel, Yingwen Chair, Sylvia liaison
Sports and Recreation, Brigid O’Brien Chair, BJ liaison
Social/Cultural, no Chair Carol liaison
Sailing, David Toms, Chair Mary Thibault liaison

Tennis and Pickelball, Yingwen Zhou, Casey and Jack Tarr, Rita liaison

Next Meeting:  June 12, 2023

Motion to Adjourn: With no further business to discuss a motion to Adjourn was made by Bev 2nd by Larry passed unanimously.
Future Meetings; 

June 12, 2023
July 10, 

August 7, 2023

September 11,2023
October 2, 2023

November 6, 
Dec. 4, 2023, Christmas dinner meeting
Respectfully submitted,

Carole Howe

Secretary
